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CITY OF PINE LAKE 

SUMMARY ACTION AGENDA   

June 8, 2021 

7:00 PM  

VIA ZOOM 

 

 

Call to Order at 7:02 pm by Mayor Melanie Hammet. Present – Mayor Melanie 
Hammet, Mayor pro tem Jean Bordeaux, and Council members Brandy Hall and 

Augusta Woods. Also, present were Acting City Administrator Peggy Merriss, 
Administrative Coordinator Missye Varner, Chief Sarai Y’Hudah-Green and City 

Attorney Susan Moore.  Council members Brandy Beavers and Tracey Brantley 

were not in attendance. 

 

Adoption of Agenda  

On a motion by Council member Woods, second by Council member Hall and all 

council members present voting “aye,” the agenda was adopted.  

 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 

Adoption of the Minutes of the regular meeting of May 25, 2021, the Executive 
Session of May 25, 2021, and the Special Called Meeting of May 27, 2021. 

 
On a motion by Mayor pro tem Bordeaux; second by Council member Hall and all 

members present voting “aye,” the minutes were adopted. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 
Adoption of a Tentative 2021 Millage Rate. 

 
Mayor Hammet introduced the agenda item and turned it over to Acting City 

Administrator Merriss.  Ms. Merriss recommended the adoption of setting the 
tentative millage rate of 19.909 to begin the process of determining the final 

millage rate for 2021. This rate will be advertised in The Champion Newspaper, 
along with a five-year history of the millage rate and tax digest for Pine Lake. All 

the pertinent information is also available in the 6/9/2021 Council Meeting Agenda 
Packet on the Pine Lake Website. 

 
Ms. Merriss stated that there will be three public hearings regarding the millage 

rate: Tuesday, June 22, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. and Tuesday, June 29th, 2021, at 
10:00 AM and 7:00 PM. All concerned citizens are invited to attend a public 

hearing on this tax increase to be held virtually. 

 
 

https://4nmuh.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/iMGyEPsx1Sfxbh96b7AeGP-GCDqVFE2ksokqtVUCEpTrPcnMa8VTKGr7frweL9wK7THcTAPVVpR1xC1Dzau2FR8Ru9-SHMEykvj7MQKbxOsjcRC7QgAm8oqOjyuLxvq7m0frRGf1fteYbX97fqVo0LBPJYmwXn7vODC9zoqFnq_VQcxA8MG2VTtaiP8Y7tRV2KARyRy6z7uqeV-OkSsZLEvokuqukcoPgDzl13Oc0UOWjvenG2JP1WdRPPp6aOMMaQsVYW8LofgPa1bQLg2Gk6r3uSc6jL2t5CVSjaPr-mEH3Ya6hLveRKRdscxuE9lpCt0WRed5ZE47-zWopI54secPW97DuN2GvDAYNSIAD5Hqcc5OxiLM5OyDnlrU7ZeX9Cy5sSHyDBerbtNkEzWyJeW9
https://4nmuh.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/iMGyEPsx1Sfxbh96b7AeGP-GCDqVFE2ksokqtVUCEpTrPcnMa8VTKGr7frweL9wK7THcTAPVVpR1xC1Dzau2FR8Ru9-SHMEykvj7MQKbxOsjcRC7QgAm8oqOjyuLxvq7m0frRGf1fteYbX97fqVo0LBPJYmwXn7vODC9zoqFnq_VQcxA8MG2VTtaiP8Y7tRV2KARyRy6z7uqeV-OkSsZLEvokuqukcoPgDzl13Oc0UOWjvenG2JP1WdRPPp6aOMMaQsVYW8LofgPa1bQLg2Gk6r3uSc6jL2t5CVSjaPr-mEH3Ya6hLveRKRdscxuE9lpCt0WRed5ZE47-zWopI54secPW97DuN2GvDAYNSIAD5Hqcc5OxiLM5OyDnlrU7ZeX9Cy5sSHyDBerbtNkEzWyJeW9
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On a motion by Mayor pro tem Bordeaux, second by Council member Hall, and all 

council members present voting “aye,” Resolution R-07-2021 establishing the 
Tentative 2021 Millage Rate was adopted. 

 
Adoption of Resolution and Plan Agreement for the Amended and 

Restated 401(a) Defined Contribution Plan.  
 

Acting City Administrator Merriss presented the plan and stated that the city 
participates with Georgia Municipal Association and contributes 5% of full-time 

employees’ salaries which is not taxed. Ms. Merriss added that the IRS had issued 
a favorable determination letter for the plan so that the contributions can be 

considered as pre-tax income for tax purposes. Ms. Merriss stated that Resolution 
R-08-2021 reflects the City’s plan.  Ms. Merriss stated that a 457b supplemental 

plan is also offered to full time employees that wish to participate by making 
individual contributions. 

 

Mayor pro tem Bordeaux said that she is interested in exploring whether it would 
be advantageous to have the 457b plan and the 401a Defined Contribution Plan 

both offered through GMA instead of two different vendors.  There will be research 
on this matter and information will be provided at a later date. 

 
On a motion by Council member Hall, second by Council member Woods, and all 

council members present voting “aye,” Resolution R-08-2021 was adopted and the 
Plan Agreement for the Amended and Restated 401(a) Defined Contribution Plan 

was approved.  
 

Resolution Confirming Executive Session of May 25, 2021. 
 

On a motion by Mayor pro tem Bordeaux, second by Council member Woods and 
all council members present voting “aye,” Resolution R-09-2021 was confirmed.  

 

Resolution Appointing the DeKalb County Board of Registrations and 
Elections to Conduct the 2021 General Municipal Election.  

 
On a motion by Mayor pro tem Bordeaux to adopt Resolution # R-10-2021 as 

amended to correct references to the year 2013 to 2021, second by Council 
member Woods, and all council members present voting “aye,” the Resolution 

Appointing the DeKalb County Board of Registrations and Elections to Conduct the 
2021 General Municipal Election the resolution was approved. 

 
REPORTS AND OTHER BUSINESS 

 
Mayor and City Council 

 Information for “The Pine Lake News” eblast: 
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Council sets tentative millage rate for 2021. 

By setting the tentative millage rate of 19.909, Council has begun the process of 

determining the rate for 2021. This rate will be advertised in The Champion 
Newspaper, along with a five-year history of the millage rate and tax digest for  

Pine Lake. All the pertinent information is also available in the 6/9/2021 Council 
Meeting Agenda Packet on the Pine Lake Website. 

 

There will be three public hearings regarding the millage rate: Tuesday, June 22, 
2021, at 7:00 p.m. and Tuesday, June 29th, 2021, at 10:00 AM and 7:00 PM All 

concerned citizens are invited to attend a public hearing on this tax increase to be 
held virtually. Direct Link to participate in the hearing or dial (929) 205 6099 

(Meeting ID: 967 0462 7805). 

 

A municipal general election shall be conducted on November 2, 2021, for 

the purpose of electing three (3) City Council Members. 
 

If you are interested in running for one of these seats the qualification period is 

from August 17th, 2021, to August 19th, 2021. See Notice of Election on the City 

website for more details. 
 

Eastern Wetlands Leak has been repaired. 

For the past several weeks, the Eastern Wetlands has been largely without water 

due to repairs that were being conducted by our Public Works Department. Work 

on this repair was complicated by several major rain events. The work has now 
been completed and the wetlands will be re-filling over the coming days. Hats off 

to Raoul Martinez and Pat Welch who were able to do the needed repairs without 
outside assistance, saving money for the city. 

  

Beach and Lake Opening  

The Beach and Lake will open for the 2021 season on Thursday, July 8th, 2021. 

The beach will be open from Thursday to Monday each week. There will be two 
sessions each day: Morning from 7:00 AM to 11:00 AM and Afternoon from 4:00 

PM – 8:00 PM, with a limit on capacity of 75. The season will close on August 30th. 
 

City acquires property at 4642 Rockbridge. 
 

The Mayor, Acting City Administrator, and City Attorney have been working closely 
with previous owner, Mr. Hagos to hammer out a mutually beneficial transfer of 

the vacant property at the Northwest corner of Poplar and Rockbridge. We are 
very appreciative of Mr. Hagos’ public-minded generosity and for the purchase of 

the land. Plans for use of this greenspace are being considered and information 
will be released when it becomes available. 

https://4nmuh.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/iMGyEPsx1Sfxbh96b7AeGP-GCDqVFE2ksokqtVUCEpTrPcnMa8VTKGr7frweL9wK7THcTAPVVpR1xC1Dzau2FR8Ru9-SHMEykvj7MQKbxOsjcRC7QgAm8oqOjyuLxvq7m0frRGf1fteYbX97fqVo0LBPJYmwXn7vODC9zoqFnq_VQcxA8MG2VTtaiP8Y7tRV2KARyRy6z7uqeV-OkSsZLEvokuqukcoPgDzl13Oc0UOWjvenG2JP1WdRPPp6aOMMaQsVYW8LofgPa1bQLg2Gk6r3uSc6jL2t5CVSjaPr-mEH3Ya6hLveRKRdscxuE9lpCt0WRed5ZE47-zWopI54secPW97DuN2GvDAYNSIAD5Hqcc5OxiLM5OyDnlrU7ZeX9Cy5sSHyDBerbtNkEzWyJeW9
https://4nmuh.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/4Rx0MCfBm7izuU_gCmLDMBy25rmysprkgR1Z3u6IKNwaHxqMQhrMhGTz5_Bzs2J31MHfj9T3Za_x7cqYDP2rph0ABehqxu5dsLYzaL-AmpjM-lNfXYsM7MNIjrijDjGzNGe7yR9QFJg9MhiX8hWY2x6AL9pDbMR4nQsLaICoCicx2rls6mgtlQFsu60x9BXAgfOc5cYyp9EQrlKsTqE2PjLBxCsh-pT69qsA0V1M5hzYEgyTVDiWy8iFTSOa1Yxmq4oRGDV7foPx-Cp-URmNVa1zFnZbSvAYgZSZorW9OR0O5SsNYfCGuDWAwWKjENbuyUoxUmxE0a2sWtRiXREDOXDNHwfHwr0YDY3456nU2T3dXq1mKCMdrxAyxEdwLqaGZxlhF06AtRitLsXlbmge0o2lflkPBaVQVcfm-YjGFHLnTi6sSsvnbdQJ4yhBVFEQQtfJwyYFMBZ-nWOXiQNOpb-hdjZT3Ly5onrGIojSqJ9y_TO4BTUm4TklUGsBGZHgY6nE91KrB0dMZNdBPkR3PQSOQM8w91iCHqMBBy9SadPBU_3dEYFfJbLDXw
https://4nmuh.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/ueCgRGaY8wgOoeAH5cHBgY_aXGaAHJMkkGo0fZdMLneSRajS_GX31twYPYqnO8uMTMiLl80vzzqNK-PUak9MfVz7fh2XitasTIwmUw2JWUpuyg3d7-Z8J5as0zzdPWdxoiJ8xCjzuaD1pzsHg7URZjC3s5PVaC5WKU2ZHFs9FFBVuiTiqADnjpfH9uCiu-etG0kVI96H4VPGtGAGM9e3urd7h_B8GpkvHpeQOz_N-SVYXeWkBEs-CjGskbL41FVUAF7q5A77DXwvg6NadObvFwjNDI8Py_Itla-K4ZSphInpsyAhBNm5FLyl_l2SG9liTVFUVSqcsgdj4peKjq_zkw9l6CPs6BEvxDpkDlfYhut5gzxvzXHY2gNocw
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Adjournment.  

On a motion by Council member Hall, second by Council member Woods and all 

Council members present voting “aye,” the regular meeting was adjourned at 

7:55pm. 


